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North England Conference

of the Seventh-day Adventist Church 


Pastors and First Elders
North England Conference of Seventh-day Adventists 
16 November 2020
Re: Updated Guidance re: Conducting Funeral Services 
You will be aware of the recent change in lockdown arrangements for churches following 
the government’s latest announcement on Thursday 5 November 2020.

A number of congregations have raised questions regarding the rationale for not permitting funeral services in our churches.  This was always intended to be a direct response to the high incidence of infections in many of our areas, however, recognising the particular sensitivities surrounding this decision, at its meeting on Sunday 15 November 2020, the Executive Committee took the decision to permit churches to conduct funeral services providing they fully follow strict government guidelines, namely that churches must:

· limit attendance to a maximum of 30 people (excluding funeral directors);

· carry out a risk assessment and obtain approval of it by NEC; and 
· have taken all reasonable measures to limit risk of transmission of COVID-19.  
In some cases, applying safe arrangements may result in fewer than 30 people being permitted to attend.  These guidelines apply to funeral services whether indoors or outdoors. Full government guidance for arranging or attending a funeral during the coronavirus pandemic is available here.
To assist, risk assessments completed for the conducting of funeral services should be primarily concerned with ensuring that:
· where a service is being conducted in a church that has been closed for a protracted period of time, the necessary health and safety checks are made of the church building;

· details of the location of the service and burial are circulated to the invited 30 people only;

· necessary arrangements are made in advance and implemented to restrict attendance at the entire service to 30 people only;

· details of how the service can be viewed online (if planned) are made available in advance to all those not invited to attend;

· those attending the service (particularly those not familiar with the church), receive clear instruction regarding the arrangements in place to keep them safe;

· those attending the service wear masks and maintain appropriate social distancing at all times during the service; and
· the duration of services are as minimal as possible in order to reduce the risk of infection transmission.
Finally, churches are reminded to check whether local restrictions have been introduced, which are a direct response to an area's infection rate.  Local restriction guidance should be applied at all times.
We wish to thank you for your continued dedication to keeping and the local congregations across the North England Conference safe during these unprecedented times.

Yours sincerely
Pastor Richard Jackson
President, North England Conference


